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REPORT ON THE GWENT POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER’S PROPOSED PRECEPT FOR 2018/19
Background 

This report is made in accordance with the Gwent Police and Crime Panel’s statutory duty contained in Paragraph 3(2), Schedule 5 of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011.

Review of Proposed Precept

The Gwent Police and Crime Commissioner notified the Panel on 19th January 2018 of his proposed Police and Crime Budget and Precept for 2018/19.   

The Panel considered a detailed report outlining the proposed precept for 2018/19 at their meeting held in Monmouthshire County Hall on 26th January 2018. A copy of the report is available on the Panel’s website www.Gwentpcp.org.uk.
Following a full debate on the proposed Precept, two thirds of the full membership of Gwent Police and Crime Panel resolved to:

Veto the proposed precept of £52,094,255 (equivalent to a Council Tax Band D of £239.11) for 2018/19 and an increase of 4.49%.

Recommend that that Gwent Police and Crime Commissioner reduce the precept to 3.99% in order to recognise the financial burden upon Gwent residents.
Gwent Police and Crime Panel Response to Revised Precept Proposal
The formal response from the Police and Crime Commissioner was received on 9th February 2018 and set out proposals for a revised precept of 4.37%. 
The Gwent Police and Crime Panel met on 21 February 2018 to consider the revised precept proposal and the following Members of the Panel were present:

Cllr John Guy, Chair (Newport City Council) 

Cllr William Routley (Newport City Council)

Cllr Jason Jordan (Newport City Council)
Cllr Peter Clarke (Monmouthshire County Borough Council)

Cllr Tony Easson (Monmouthshire County Borough Council)
Cllr Gez Kirby (Caerphilly County Borough Council)

Cllr Stewart Healy (Blaenau Gwent County Borough Council)

Cllr Mike Jeremiah (Torfaen County Borough Council)

 Mr P. Nuttall (Co-opted Member)
The Panel noted the offer from the Gwent Police and Crime Commissioner of a revised lower precept of 4.37% as detailed in his report dated 9th February 2018 and recognised that the revised precept proposal is lower than the original precept proposal of 4.49%. However the Panel commented that revised precept proposal of 4.37% is still higher than the 3.99% increase recommended by the Panel and felt that this was a small compromise. 
Following a detailed discussion the majority of the Panel voted to endorse the proposed revised precept increase of 4.37%. 
Recommendation

Following a full debate on the revised precept, the Gwent Police and Crime Panel resolved to:
Endorse the proposed precept of £52,035,431 (equivalent to a Council Tax Band D of £238.84) for 2018/19 and an increase of 4.37%.
21 February 2018
